Capt. Herman J. Smith, AAF, G. L. Martin Co., Omaha, Nebraska.

Dear Herman:

I was mighty happy to hear from you in your letter of February 18th in which you enclosed clippings and your comment. We are still in the money but do not know how long we will be able to stay in.

I am autographing my book, "Better Basketball", and mailing it to you by parcel post. If you will mail me your check for \$4.10 I will appreciate it.

The stories are in the back of the book, Tales of Yesteryear, and I know that you will enjoy them.

Assuring you it was a pleasure to have a visit with you, and with all good wishes. I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH